

SCOIL Chríost Rí

PRESENTATION
SECONDARY SCHOOL,
BORRIS ROAD, PORTLAOISE,

Co. Laois. R32 TK70

Tel: (057) 8668002 Fax: (057) 8668045 Email: office@scrpl.ie



Catholic Education
An Irish Schools Trust

29th January 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian,

The TUI has informed the Board of Management that all TUI members have been directed to take strike action on **Tuesday**, **February 4th 2020**.

If the strike goes ahead as planned the Board of Management will not be in a position to discharge its responsibilities with regard to the care of students in school on that day.

The Board of Management is therefore requesting you not to send your daughter to school on **Tuesday**, **February 4**th **2020**.

The Board of Management regrets that this course of action is necessary as the Board of Management has no wish to interrupt the education of students in this school. However, in order to ensure the health and safety of students the Board has no other option.

Yours sincerely,

Herbie Wilkins

Chairperson of the Board of Management

Principal:
Ms. Helen O'Donnell

Deputy Principals: Mr. Bill Coolahan Ms. Anne Dollard Ms. June O'Brien